
Contract Period Extension for 
Street Repair Services

May 12, 2022
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Background

Original Contract

1. Street repair services (WD03-19) was advertised for competitive 

bid in 2018.

2. Sully-Miller Contracting Company (Sully Miller) was the lowest 

conforming bidder.

3. In November 2018, Board authorized awarding the contract to 

Sully Miller in an amount not to exceed $3,500,000 per year.  

4. For the authorized amount, At contract term expiration with Sully 

Miller (11/30/2021), $1,216,479.87 was still unspent.  
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Background

New Contract

1. New contract was not advertised for competitive bid until 

November 2021.

2. Bids were due December 16, 2021 and All American Asphalt was 

the lowest conforming bidder.

3. Board authorized awarding contract to All American Paving on 

January 6th, 2022.  



4

Interim Period

December 1, 2021 to January 31, 2022

1. Operations incurred approximately $177,000 in 

expenses in both Sewer and Water Funds

2. Expenditures:

• Routine operations

• Unexpected main breaks

➢ $5,951 1371 Grand Ave. alley main break

➢ $14,043 4240 Lakewood Blvd. main break

➢ $10,045 415 W 9th St. alley main break

➢ $7,841 926 El Ave. sewer lateral repairs

Example of street 

restoration after 

main break
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Recommendation

Authorize the General Manager to extend contract 

3196000030 with Sully Miller Construction Co. to cover 

construction expenditure between December 1, 2021, 

through January 31, 2022, with no increases to the original 

contract amount. 



Questions?


